Guests
[bookmark: Text1]
Date: Insert Date Here

[bookmark: Text11][bookmark: Text6]Tenant's Name: Insert Your Name

Tenant’s Address: 
Insert Street Address
Insert City, BC
Insert Postal Code

Landlord’s Name: Insert Your Landlord's Name

Landlord’s Address: 
Insert Street Address
Insert City, BC
Insert Postal Code

Dear Insert Your Landlord's Name, 

According to Section 9 of the Residential Tenancy Regulation (RTR) Schedule, landlords may not unreasonably restrict a tenant’s right to have guests, including overnight guests, or charge a fee for guests:

(1) The landlord must not stop the tenant from having guests under reasonable circumstances in the rental unit.
(2) The landlord must not impose restrictions on guests and must not require or accept any extra charge for daytime visits or overnight accommodation of guests.
(2.1) Despite subsection (2) of this section but subject to section 27 of the Act [terminating or restricting services or facilities], the landlord may impose reasonable restrictions on guests' use of common areas of the residential property.
(3) If the number of occupants in the rental unit is unreasonable, the landlord may discuss the issue with the tenant and may serve a notice to end a tenancy. Disputes regarding the notice may be resolved by applying for dispute resolution under the Residential Tenancy Act.

This letter is to inform you that no guests have moved into my rental unit and become occupants. I understand that I am responsible for the behaviour of my guests while they are on the residential property.

< IF APPLICABLE>

I understand that my tenancy agreement contains a term that limits the number of days I can have a guest in my rental unit. 
[bookmark: section5]However, this term is unreasonable and does not comply with section 9 of the RTR. In addition, section 5 of the Residential Tenancy Act states:

(1) Landlords and tenants may not avoid or contract out of this Act or the regulations.
(2) Any attempt to avoid or contract out of this Act or the regulations is of no effect.

For more information, contact the Residential Tenancy Branch (gov.bc.ca/landlordtenant) at 604-660-1020 or 1-800-665-8779.

 Thank you,
                                         [Signature]

Tenant's Name: Insert Your Name




NOTE: Customize this template to fit your needs before signing and sending it to your landlord. If you are not using registered mail, try to bring someone – ideally, not a roommate or family member – to witness the delivery of the letter and sign the copy you keep, indicating the date and method of service. If no one is available to join you, consider taking a photo or video of yourself delivering the letter. Signed letters to your landlord, along with proof that they were served properly, can be valuable evidence at Residential Tenancy Branch dispute resolution hearings.
